RINGSHALL PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the ANNUAL PARISH MEETING held on Tuesday 13th May 2014 at 7.00pm in Ringshall Village Hall.

Present: Mr N Last, Mrs L Hitchcock, Mrs A Jones, Ms C Boniface, Mrs K Benton, Mr J Hitchcock, Mrs H Nunn (Clerk), Cllr J Truelove

1. To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on May 21st 2013

The minutes were confirmed as a true record and duly signed and dated by the chairman.

2. Matters arising from the minutes

There were none.

3. To receive a report from the representative member of SCC

Cllr Truelove circulated her report and commented further on the changes now underway following the leadership challenge and confirmed that budget savings still needed to be met. Cllr Truelove informed councillors that no improvements to broadband are likely before 2017. Cllr Truelove spoke of her disappointment at the closing of the nursery at Ringshall School and advised that the County do not make these decisions but the school’s governing body. Cllr Truelove concluded her report by thanking the Clerk for her help and advice.
4. To receive a report on the year 2013/14 from the Parish Council chairman

Mr Last reported on a successful litterpick, maintenance of the village sign and the telephone kiosk which is now a book exchange. There were six planning matters during the year and the assignment of the village hall and the parish plan were still outstanding.
5. To receive a financial statement for the year 2013/14
A financial statement was circulated by the Clerk which showed an income of £5605.15, expenditure of £5620.05 leaving a balance to carry forward of £7579.63.

6. To receive a report from the Community Police Officer

In the absence of PCSO Matt Brown, the Clerk read out his report which included details of 23 crimes within the parish during the past year, changes within the SNT team and information on priority settings meetings.
7. To receive a report from the representative member of MSDC
Cllr Godden’s report was circulated to councillors and a copy placed on the noticeboard for residents to read.

8. To receive a report from the village hall management committee
The Clerk read out a report on behalf of the secretary of the VHMC detailing the present committee members, maintenance of the village hall and highlighting some of the events held throughout the year. The report also looked ahead to several events planned for this year together with information on new clubs that may start in the near future.
9. To receive a report from Ringshall School

This was taken from reports written by the children during the year and copies were circulated to councillors.

10. To receive a report from St Catherine’s Church

Mrs Hitchcock read out the report on behalf of the churchwarden which gave details of the PCC members, the number of people on the electoral roll and highlighted the special services held during the year. The report also mentioned the two trees planted in the churchyard to commemorate the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee.

11. To consider resolutions submitted in writing to the Clerk prior to the meeting

There were none.

12. To discuss matters of interest to residents of Ringshall for future submission to the Parish Council
There were none.

